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News & Announcements: 
v New Course Proposal: The following proposal was presented at CCC. Please contact your Curriculum 

Reps and/or the faculty author if you have questions or comments. 
 MATH - Learners Engaged in Advocating for Diversity in Science    Z. Cembellin 
 
v State Approval Received: We've received state approval for three new Certificates of Achievement, which 

were approved by CCC during winter quarter: Education Technology Specialist, Emerging Educational 
Technology Leadership, STEAM Instructional Leadership. Congratulations to the LINC department! 

 
v Program Deactivation: On May 18th, CCC approved the deactivation of the Instructional Design and 

Technology program (Certificate of Achievement), effective 2021-22. 
 
v Cooperative Work Experience Education: On May 18th, CCC approved the Cooperative Work 

Experience Education Plan. This district-wide plan is being created by the Workforce Development 
(Apprenticeship) Divisions at De Anza and Foothill, to enable the colleges to offer Cooperative Work 
Experience Education courses (CWE subject code). The plan will be sent to the FHDA Board of Trustees 
for approval at an upcoming meeting. 

 
v Guided Pathways Mapping Approval Process: At the May 18th meeting, CCC held a first read of the 

Guided Pathways Program Map Approval Process. The draft process is based on recent discussions at 
CCC to determine the steps for review and approval of final drafts of Program Maps. To view the draft 
process and provide your own feedback, please contact your CCC Reps. 

 
v FSA Information Session: Also on May 18th, CCC welcomed a guest speaker—Kathy Perino, Math 

faculty and Faculty Association Chief Negotiator. Kathy provided information about FSAs (Faculty Service 
Areas), which are defined by each community college district and are different from disciplines (which are 
defined at the state level and used across all districts to set minimum qualifications for faculty). FSAs are 
assigned to both full-time faculty and courses, and are used only when there are full-time tenured faculty 
layoffs—FSAs help determine who has the right to keep their job, and who gets laid off. The CCC Team is 
currently working with divisions to fill in FSAs for courses that are missing this information, and we thank 
Kathy for an informative session! 

Reminders: 
v Upcoming Curriculum Deadlines: 

• Friday, June 18th: Deadline to submit CORs for all new courses and certain types of course updates for 
2022-23 in CourseLeaf CIM 

o CORs must be in "Curriculum Coordinator Review1" status, on or before this date, to be 
reviewed by Mary for the 2022-23 catalog 

o Refer to this handy PDF for additional details regarding this deadline, as well as the second 
COR deadline on Nov. 5th 

https://foothill.edu/curriculum/pdf/other/COR Deadlines for 2022-23 Catalog.pdf

